
Infrastructure and Operations Committee Report No. 2023-06 

 

 December 20, 2023  
 
To The Council 
Of The Corporation 
Of The City Of North Bay 
 
Your Worship and Councillors: 

The Infrastructure and Operations Committee presents Report No. IO 2023-06 

and recommends: 

That Council: 

 
1. Direct staff to develop and issue a Progressive Design Build Request for 

Proposals to be issued early in the first quarter (Q1) of 2024 for substantial 
construction completion of the Project in 2025 and meets the CaGBC Design 

Standard v2 requirements of the GICB funding contribution agreement; and 
 

2. Direct staff to prepare budget target options for Council consideration early in 
2024 to establish the budget target that will be part of the RFP to be issued to 

market in early Q1 2024 that ensures broad industry interest and 
participation. 

 
All of which is respectfully submitted.  

 


